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Dear Friends,                                                                                                                                           
I hope this letter finds you well.  Most of you are entering into the summer season; we envy you as we embrace the beginnings of winter here!  It will apparently reach near zero degrees, but it is already very cold....because of the humidity and lack of central heating or house insulation!

 

My trip to Recife the other month went very well, the highlight was leading the child protection training day and finally installing a child protection policy at the House of Hope.

 

We are really enjoying our new church, here in Porto Alegre and getting very involved.  Efraim as worship leader is teaching the church several new songs and training up a worship team.  He is also now leading the weekly adult bible study before the Sunday service.  The women’s discipleship group I started up with the pastor’s wife Sara has somehow evolved informally into a couple’s discipleship group meeting fortnightly.  Efraim and I are now leading this using material from various marriage courses such as Mark Gungor and Nicky and Sila Lee.  It is a privilege to lead the group and see how much it is helping various couples in the church.  

We enjoyed receiving Bishop Robinson from Recife at the end of May for a Confirmation service and also at our home for dinner.

 

Praise God, I am now the proud owner of a Brazilian nurse registration number! I am working one day a week in a health centre near the church on a voluntary placement. I am at the start of a steep learning curve, learning how the Brazilian public health service functions and refreshing my clinical skills plus learning new skills.  I knew returning to clinical practice would be challenging but the hardest thing looks like it will be learning to communicate in written Portuguese on a medical level.

  

The pregnant women’s group has now been running a couple of months.  We have the most fantastic team of volunteers, and it has been great watching them rise to the challenge.  I have been culturally taken by surprise though; despite all the advertising and the number of pregnant women locally they have been slow to attend the group.  People are very timid about group work, we now have 6 attending with a few other ladies’ tagging along.  The bible and health talks have been a blessing for both the volunteers and pregnant women, but please do keep praying that more ladies come to the group.  Up until now I have focussed more on relations and advertising with the local government health centres. I now hope to link in more with Pastoral Criança the Catholic voluntary health visiting service that has contact with several pregnant women.

 

On the first pregnant women’s meeting I was expecting it to be like in Recife with droves of women arriving….. But no one arrived, I went home somewhat discouraged but found out later that we had one pregnant lady……ME!  I am now nearly three months pregnant,  The baby is due on the Saturday 8th January the same date I am to be bridesmaid for my sister in England!  The plan at present if all goes well, is for me to come over at the end of November, Efraim will join me for Christmas then we will return to Brazil in January after the birth.  

 

I continue to work at the orphanage one day a week, caring for 11 babies and toddlers.  I have been asked to lead some staff training, and would really appreciate your prayers for this.  The dates are June 17th, June 24th, July 1st and July 8th.  The course is compulsory for all the staff and volunteers; I will be introducing the need for a child protection plan, and doing training on basic hygiene, accident prevention, resuscitation and behaviour management.  I would really appreciate your prayers for this.  It is an amazing privilege and responsibility, and I have never done a training session this big before, plus there are a lot of sensitive issues to address.

 

Efraim is busy at the moment doing an international Project Management course funded by Wall mart, he has a lot of studying to do this next couple of months as the exam is apparently difficult to pass.  

  

Thank you so much for your prayers and support!

 

Love

Ruth and Efraim

 

 

Praise:

I’m pregnant!

My nurse registration 

Our new church

The team of volunteers for the pregnant women’s group

 

 

Prayer

For my pregnancy and the babies healthy development.

My adaptation to the Brazilian health system and especially for my written medical Portuguese.

For Efraim as he juggles his responsibilities at church and work plus his Project Management course.

For the staff training days on the 17th, 24th June, and 1st, 8th of July

For more mums to attend the pregnant women’s group 
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Our new address:
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Baby Vilella




Pregnant women’s group
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Health talk to pregnant women

Efraim with worship group
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Chatting with Bp. Robinson and Rev Luis Fernando
Efraim and Ruth Vilella�


Ed. Ilha Saint John �Travessa Bornéo, 95 - Ap. 401�Jardim Lindóia, Porto Alegre, RS


CEP 91050-150, Brazil





Tel:     +55 51 37799910


Mob:   +55 51 91699941


Skype:  ruth.hollingdale










